Lake Chapter, A.B.A.T.E. of MN

Location: Chaska American Legion
Date: Jan 30th, 2016

Time: 3:00pm
Officers Present:

	President:
	Keith “Smoker” Efron
	X
	Sergeant at Arms: 
	Fred Pawelk
	

	Vice President:
	Mike Berger
	X
	
	John Houston
	

	Chapter Rep:
	Mike Jencks
	X
	
	Keith Knee
	

	Treasurer:
	Becky Hasslen
	X
	
	Mary Berger
	X

	Secretary:
	Maureen O’Hern
	X
	
	Mike Shinn
	

	
	
	
	
	Steve “Cousin Steve” Johnson
	


Total number of members attending: 28          Guests: None
Call to Order/Pledge of Allegiance:  Mary @3:05pm
Welcome to members and guests; President’s Remarks; Vice-President’s Remarks: Welcome to new members Bruce H. & Brian C. Smoker – Thanks for everyone coming out. Mike – Glad to see ya.
OFFICER REPORTS

Secretary’s report: Motion to accept the minutes – Nancy, 2nd Charm Motion - Passed
Treasurer's Report: 

	Started January with
	
	$1,577.78

	
	
	

	Income:
	Products sold
	$167.00

	
	Advance ticket sales for Grounded Hogs Party
	$100.00

	
	Total:
	$267.00

	
	
	

	Expenses:
	1st class RN mailed to LC Pres and Rep - January
	$4.00

	
	Products - Grounded Hogs Party Shirts
	$191.00

	
	Products - Lake Chapter patches
	$104.65

	
	Cash payment for Grounded Hogs Party band
	$700.00

	
	Start-up cash for Grounded Hogs Party
	$200.00

	
	1/2 page ad in January Road Noise - Grounded Hogs Party Fundraiser
	$45.50

	
	Total:
	$1,245.15

	
	
	

	January Ending Balance
	
	$599.63

	
	
	

	Earmarks
	
	

	
	Seed money for promotional idea
	$96.56

	
	Reimburse Chapter Rep - Hotel Rm @ BOD (1 remaining of 3 per year)
	$90.00

	
	Lake Chapter calendars
	$130.95

	
	2015 Member of the Year Membership/Plaque
	$90.00

	
	Total:
	$407.51

	
	
	

	Petty Cash:
	
	$40.20

	MRF Donation Fund: 
	
	$5.75

	PAC Payable account
	
	$5.75

	Chapter Gambling Fund: 
	
	$45.84

	Food Shelf Fund:
	
	$54.32

	Toys for Tots Fund: 
	
	$0.00

	Buddy Bear Fund
	
	$517.00

	Grand Total: 
	 
	$1,268.49

	
	
	

	
	Spendable:
	$192.12


Motion to accept the Treasurer’s report – Todd, 2nd Colleen Motion - Passed
Chapter Rep Report: ABATE State Treasurer's report was passed around. Congrats to Up North chapter for winning the Advertising chapter challenge. You can opt out of receiving a hard copy of the Road Noise by snail mailing the state office with your request. The paper used for the Road Noise will be different the paper change will save the state $350-400 a month. MN Motorcycle Safety Task Force report - next meeting Jan 21st. The 2015 riding training season totals were down slightly from 2014, the Civilian Police motorcycle course was up 10%. 533 Road Guards were trained. Some motorcycle training courses will be renamed this year. There will be a campaign this year to promote safety gear & training. Mike stressed the importance of going to caucuses and getting to know the candidates. ABATE U chapter challenge is going on again this year. Mike passed around flyers/tickets for other chapter's parties. ABATE U raffle tickets are available. State Rally sponsorship packets are available.
COMMITTEE REPORTS

Special Events (Becky and Dave C.): Grounded Hogs is next weekend Set-up @ 3:30om. Dial-A-Ride will be providing a shuttle to a couple hotels. Motion to donate 10% of our Grounded Hogs auction proceeds to DAR – Charm, 2nd Colleen Motion - Passed
Membership (Dave): 3rd in membership @ 251 members. A sample promotional card was passed around
Legislative / Government Relations Report (Todd): Bikerday at the Capital – mini bikerdays are important each chapter should schedule time with their legislators. This year’s legislative session begins Mar 8th. Lake Chapter’s Bikerday is Wed, Mar 16th, Mike Berger and Mike Jencks will be setting up appointments for those interested. The legislators still want to come after us for the $25,000 Personal Injury Protection insurance.
Training and Education (Mary): Motorcycle training at Hennepin Technical College in Brooklyn Park. The Basic Riders Course 2 (BRC2) is scheduled for Sat, Jun 25th from 9am to 2pm the cost is $25 per person. The Civilian Police Motorcycle 1 is scheduled for Sun, Jun 26th from 9am to 5pm the cost is $50 per person. Sign-up sheets were passed around, 50% of the cost is required up front.
State Rally (Smoker): State Rally is Labor Day weekend. Sponsorship packets are available. Thank you to Gwen who stepped up for the sponsorship committee.
Public Relations (Mitch B): No Report
Motion to accept the committee reports - Todd, 2nd Charm Motion - Passed
OTHER REPORTS

Dial-A-Ride (Mike E): Mike described what DAR is all about he will have boxes that can be given to local bars available before the riding season starts.
MN Motorcycle Safety Task Force report (Mike B.): Mike described what the MM Safety task force is all about. Please consider being on this committee that opportunity will come in May. See Mike Berger if you would like more info.
Buddy Bears (Fred): Mike & Sherry delivered bears in Chaska he sent an article to the Chaska Herald.
Products (Dan): New Lake Chapter patches are available. Special order Grounded Hogs shirts were handed out there will be shirts available at the party. Thanks to Gwen for hooking us up with Twisted Piston they can make anything we want.  Motion to have Lake Chapter purchase a Kevin Todd memorial patch to be left at the Vietnam Wall this May - Todd, 2nd Colleen Motion - Passed 
MRF Report (Mike B): Heartland STEAM is coming up April 1st - 3rd in Sioux Falls, SD. Bikers in the Beltway is coming up May 12, 2016. Todd explained what Heartland STEAM is all about money raised helps the MRF.
Drawing (Mike E): $5 off products winner - Gwen
OLD BUSINESS: 
Member of Year - Voting is postponed until the March meeting. Becky Hasslen declined her nomination. New nomination - Dan Arne, Colleen & Blythe
NEW BUSINESS: 

Food Drive - Donations will be accepted at the March meeting.
ABATE U Hospitality Room - Motion to pay for the ABATE U Hospitality room - Blythe, 2nd Dave C. Motion - Passed Motion to spend up to $150 on the Hospitality room food - Charm, 2nd Dave C. Motion – Passed
Active Member patch - Dan Arne was awarded an Active member patch congratulations Dan.
Chapter Officer Nominations – 

President –

No more nominations
Vice President –

Dave Clifton - Accepted



Mike Jencks - Declined




Todd Riba - Declined
Chapter Rep – 

No more nominations


Treasurer – 

No more nominations
Secretary – 

No more nominations
Sergeant at Arms – 
Colleen Johnson - Accepted




Charm Bolgrean - Accepted




Cheese - Declined



Jim Kosse - Declined




UPCOMING EVENTS:

Feb 6th - Grounded Hogs party at the Rockford Township Hall, 7pm

Mar 12th - Chapter Meeting at Hollywood Roadhouse, 3pm.

Apr 1st - 3rd - Heartland STEAM in Sioux Falls, SD

Apr 9th - Chapter Meeting at Sons of Silence clubhouse, 3pm. Special Events committee mtg at 2pm.

Apr 15th – 17th – ABATE U in Alexandria, MN
May 7th - Chapter Meeting at Mike Jencks’ House in Buffalo, 3pm. Special Events committee mtg at 2pm.
May 12th - Bikers in the Beltway, Washington D.C.

Jun 4th - Chapter Meeting at the Down South Bar in New Germany, 3pm. Special Events committee mtg at 2pm.
Motion to adjourn the meeting – Dave C., 2nd Charm Motion – Passed

Time: 4:28pm

Respectfully submitted by Maureen O’Hern

Motions Passed at the Jan 30th meeting

· Motion to accept the minutes – Nancy, 2nd Charm Motion - Passed
· Motion to accept the Treasurer’s report – Todd, 2nd Colleen Motion - Passed

· Motion to donate 10% of our Grounded Hogs auction proceeds to DAR – Charm, 2nd Colleen Motion - Passed

· Motion to accept the committee reports - Todd, 2nd Charm Motion - Passed

· Motion to have Lake Chapter purchase a Kevin Todd memorial patch to be left at the Vietnam Wall this May - Todd, 2nd Colleen Motion - Passed

· Motion to pay for the ABATE U Hospitality room - Blythe, 2nd Dave C. Motion – Passed

· Motion to spend up to $150 on the Hospitality room food - Charm, 2nd Dave C. Motion - Passed

· Motion to adjourn the meeting – Dave C., 2nd Charm Motion – Passed
~ - 3 - ~


